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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 

PLANNING BOARD 
TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 

 
 
PROJECT:    SHOPPES AT UNION SQUARE     
PROJECT NO.:   18- 10  
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 96, BLOCK 1, LOT 6.2 
REVIEW DATE:   30 MAY 2018  
MEETING DATE:   7 JUNE 2018 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: LANGAN ENGINEERING 
 

1. Plans submitted on most recent sheets identifying the new layout contained Phase I in the Title 
Block.  For consistency, reference to Phase II should be utilized for this amended site plan 
modification, which seeks to change the former Staples use into smaller retail uses. 
 

2. The Applicant’s representative are requested to perform a SEQRA consistency evaluation for 
use by the Planning Board.  Former impacts evaluated should be compared to proposed 
intensity of use including traffic count, parking, water, sewer, impervious surfaces, stormwater 
management etc.  Revised traffic reports, stormwater management reports/updates, sanitary 
sewer hydraulic loading should be provided for the site.  Planning Board will utilize this 
information in making a determination as to the review of the project under SEQRA. 

 
3. Status of any previous approvals and permits should be addressed. Provide copies.  

 
4. Stream classification for the stream crossing site should be confirmed with NYSDEC. 

 
5. Future details of the proposed outdoor seating area should be provided. 

 
6. Will provisions to access the Phase III parcel be constructed during the Phase II construction. 

 
7. Long Form EAF submitted should be filled out utilizing the DEC’s interactive website which will 

populate certain fields which the DEC has information in their data bases. 
 

8. We would recommend that plans submitted continue to depict proposed improvements for 
Phase III for the revised SEQRA review and amended site plan to preserve those uses on  
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Phase III which currently are in the concept phase. 
 

9. Architectural review of the buildings will be undertaken in the future, however it appears that 
the buildings will be required to have two front facades as parking accesses the east and west 
side of the proposed structures. 
 

10. Evaluate an accessible link between the south side of Building D and the Vitamin Shop 
sidewalk. 
 

11. Plans should address loading dock and deliveries to the retail facilities. 
 

12. Parking areas are required to have 5% landscaped areas.  Applicant’s representative are 
requested to evaluate this portion of the code. 
 

13. Further review will be undertaken upon receipt of detailed plans and reports. 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
 
PJH/kbw 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 


































